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Attendance:
Brent Jenkins, President, Southern Polytechnic State University

Ken Brannan, Newsletter Editor & Web Coordinator, The Citadel
Hodge Jenkins, Secretary Program, Mercer University

Paul Palazolo, Chair Civil Engineering Division, University of Memphis

Joe Rencis,   , Tennessee Tech University

Joseph Coe, , The Citadel

Steven Click, Host 2013 ASEE-SE Conference, Tennessee Tech
Tom Fallon, Vice Chair Research, Southern Polytechnic State University
Daniel Kohn, K-12 Div Chair, University of Memphis
Cecelia Wigal, Vice Chair Award & Recognition, University of Tennessee at Chattanooga
Claire McCullough, Past President, University of Tennessee at Chattanooga

John Brocato, Host 2012 ASEE-SE Conference, Mississippi State University
Scott Schultz, Vice Chair Technical Program Chair, Mercer University

Thomas Dion, Campus Reps. Coordinator, The Citadel

Barbara Bernal, Proceeding Editor, Southern Polytechnic State University
Tyson Hall, President Elect, Unit, Southern Adventist University

Doug Tougaw, Zone II Chair, Valparaiso University
Cindy Waters, NC A&T State University

John Abbitt, Chair Mechanical Engineering Dvision, University of Florida

Atin Sinha, Vice Chair Administrative Division, Albany State University

Tulio Sulbaran, Secretary Treasurer, University of Southern Mississippi

1. The meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m. with distribution of an agenda.  Brent Jenkins (President) welcomed everyone.
2. Tulio Sulbaran distributed minutes from the Fall Executive Board Meeting. After a short discussion, Tyson Hall the motion to approve the meeting minutes as corrected, second by Scott   approve the minutes with the minor modifications.  The motion passed by voice vote.  

3. Tulio Sulbaran provided an update of the budgets through 09/31/11.  The three section accounts were briefly discussed: operating account, research account, and BASS account. 
a. The balance in the BASS (262) account was $17,398.80. 
b. The balance in the operating account was $0.00.  This account can only be used toward publication of a newsletter. But, it was approved to be use to pay (in part) the proceedings cost.

c.   This account will be zeroed after partial payment for the section newsletter.
d. The balance in the research account was $10,442.51.

Claire McCullough made motion, second by Cecelia Wigal to accept the report.  Motion passed by voice vote.
4. Tyson Hall presented the statistics of the Technical Papers. There are 81 full papers and 13 presentations only.
5. John Brocato 170 total registrants, 109 early, 30 late, 31 SPC students, 44 Schools/Organizations represented. $6,850 in sponsorships
6. Barbara Bernal presented the report on the Proceedings CD this year which includes the Proceedings since 1998 and the CDs are at the maximum capacity. There were 180 CDs  burned for the conference and another 90 CDs will be burned for the Dean mail out that will take place early Fall 2012. The Proceedings site will be redone to prevent hacking by adding confirmation by e-mail of password. Next year will be use DVD since there is no more room in the CD for more years of Proceedings. There should not be a price increase for DVD instead of CD since the price of DVD has gone down.
7. Claire McCullough reported that the nomination committee is recommending: Priscilla Hill for President Elect. It was also noted that the Treasure can only server two three year term and Tulio Sulbaran has already served two terms. So, Tulio Sulbaran has been nominated for one more year as Treasure and another person need to be selected to begin shadowing Tulio immediately to ensure a smooth transition. 

8. Cecelia Wigal reported on the selection of Outstanding New Teacher – Amir Behzadan, Outstanding Mid-Career Teaching – Philip T. McCreanor, Outstanding Teaching Award – Tanya Kunberger, New Faculty Research Award (1st Place) – Prabier Barooah, New Faculty Research Award (2nd Place) – Jason P. Hayward,  Thomas C. Evans Outstanding Instructional Paper – Mary Katherine Watson, Caroline Noyes, Michael Rodgers.
Steven Click, Host 2013 ASEE-SE Conference, Tennessee Tech
9. Steven Click talked about the 2013 conference at Tennessee Tech that will be hosted March 10th -12, 2013. Rooms are blocked in the following hotels (Clustered together): Baymont Inn ($60 plus tax); Clarion ($58 plus tax); Holiday Inn Express ($85 plus tax) and Best Western Thurderbird  ($53 plus Tax). These hotels are about 15 minutes drive from campus. The reception will be take place in the Tennessee Tech satellite campus (Center for Craft). Since the event will be during Spring break, parking will not be a problem.
10. Hodge Jenkins talked about the 2014 conference at Mercer that will be hosted first week of April  2014.

11. Brent Jenkins indicated that an invitation has been sent to host the 2015 ASEE-SE Conference. The name of the University will be disclosed after receiving response from the institution.  Thomas Dion indicated that we need to look into host institutions 5 years in advanced. 
12. Thomas Dion indicated that there were 12 annual reports. Larry Richards - University of Virginia will be receiving the outstanding campus representative award.
13. Ken Brannan presented a brief report on the Newsletter Editor and Webmaster Report. Brannan also requested several elements from the board of director to be included in the Newsletter.
14. Doug Tougaw gave a report of the Zone II. He described his role to serve as liaison between headquarter and the three sections of Zone II. This has been more peaceful year at the ASEE headquarter. Doug has been working on developing an ASEE Code of Ethic and a first draft is already on the ASEE web site. ASEE National offers the sections to host the web site. Year 2 Dialog has been focusing on what can ASEE do better? to attract new members particularly from big research universities. 

15. Brent Jenkins indicated that some changes needed to be made to the ASEE-SE Officer Manual, particularly for the past president and the research division. Tulio made the motion for Joseph Coe to be the keeper of the ASEE-SE Officer Manual. Joseph Coe will be responsible for updating and maintaining it.  Joseph Coe seconded the motion. Motion passed by voice vote.  
16. The board discussed about the need to identify a new Campus Representative Coordinator.  The new Campus Representative Coordinator will be determined by the ASEE-SE Fall 2012 Board Meeting. 
17. Thomas Dion made the motion for the new nominated committee to identify the Campus Representative Coordinator and the Treasurer. Seconded by Cecelia Wigal. Motion passed by voice vote.
18. There being no further business, Brent Jenkins entertained a motion by Barbara Bernal with second by Tulio Sulbaran to adjourn.  Motion passed by voice vote and the meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Tulio Sulbaran
Treasurer- Secretary ASEE-SE
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